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October 25, 2016 BPC #16-0369

The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

DONATION OF FUNDING FOR THE DOMESTIC ABUSE RESPONSE TEAM (DART) 
PROGRAM, VALUED AT $45,609.10, FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE 
FOUNDATION, FOR THE BENEFIT OF RAMPART AREA

RE:

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, October 25, 2016, the 
Board RECEIVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS
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MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II £
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The Honorable Board of Police CommissionersTO:

%FROM: Chief of Police WHARD CrpANK
EXECUTIVE BiREdVoR

date

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and 
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation to fund the 
Los Angeles Police Department (Department), Rampart Area’s Domestic Abuse 
Response Team (DART) program.

1.

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS: AMOUNT/VALUE:

Los Angeles Police Foundation (#166-16) 
Ms. Cecilia Glassman, Executive Director 
633 West 5th Street, Suite 1210 
Los Angeles, California 90071 
(213)489-4636

Funding for the DART 
program

$45,609.10

DISCUSSION

The donation is for the benefit of Rampart Area and the community it serves. The DART 
program is a collaborative effort between the Department and Children’s Institute, Incorporated 
(CII), a non-profit organization specializing in the treatment and prevention of child abuse and 
neglect. The program will provide victims of domestic violence with immediate crisis 
intervention and emergency assistance at the onset of the abusive event and continuing 
throughout the investigative and judicial process. This program will ultimately reduce the 
likelihood of future incidents, injury, or the escalation and severity of the abuse, while helping to 
break the cycle of violence and create safe and secure neighborhoods. The perception of the 
Department by domestic violence victims will be improved by building trust and relationships 
between the Department and the community. The collaboration with DART will also allow 
Rampart Area officers and detectives to focus their efforts on apprehending and prosecuting the 
batterers. The Los Angeles Police Foundation will provide vendor direct funding to support 
Rampart Area’s DART program.

No expressed or implied commitments or promises were made to the donor or representatives 
of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or 
recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any Department patents.
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Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Tonya Juarez-Washington, Commander’s 
Aide, Administrative Services Bureau, at (213) 486-7060.

Respectfully,

CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of Police
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